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via posting
TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant Members and Interested Industry Participants
FROM: 
Caroline Trum, Director, Wholesale Electric Quadrant
RE:
Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Subcommittee – October 6, 2022
DATE:

October 6, 2022
Dear Members of the Wholesale Electric Quadrant,

A conference call was held October 6, 2022 at 9:00 AM Central to review the proposed Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) 2023 Annual Plan and the comments submitted on the plan.  The following notes resulted from the meeting:
	Administration:
	· Mr. Phillips welcomed the participants and reviewed the agenda.  Ms. Trum reviewed the NAESB Antitrust Guidelines and Meeting Policies.  The agenda was adopted on a motion by Mr. Wood, seconded by Mr. Robinson.

	Review all Comments and Draft the Proposed WEQ 2023 Annual Plan
	· An announcement of the WEQ Annual Plan Subcommittee conference call and a request for comments on the WEQ 2023 Annual Plan was distributed on September 13, 2022.  No industry comments were submitted.
· Mr. Phillips reviewed the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan.  He stated that the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan posted for the meeting updates the 2022 WEQ Annual Plan to remove items already completed this year as well as add three new items and make changes to the Provisional Annual Plan.
· Mr. Phillips stated that proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan Item 2.a is a new standards development activity and proposes the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee evaluate any needed modifications to the WEQ OASIS related business practice standards following the implementation of WEQ Version 003.3.  He asked if the proposed completion date of 2023 was sufficient.  Mr. Wood commented that the WEQ OASIS related standards will be implemented by the industry in January 2023 and that after the 1st Quarter, 2023, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee will have a better indication of any standards modifications that need to be made as well as a potential timeline.  Mr. Quimby agreed.
· Mr. Phillips indicated that proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan Item 5.d is in support of Standards Request R22001 and calls on the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) to develop business practices to define a common list of grid services for electric market interactions that support grid-edge resources such as distributed energy resources and batteries in support of U.S. Department of Energy Grid Modernization Laboratory Consortium efforts.  Mr. Robinson asked if the proposed completion date of 1st Quarter, 2023 allows enough time for the WEQ BPS to complete standards development.  Mr. Phillips indicated that the subcommittee plans to hold an informal comment period on draft standards later this year and is working to have a final recommendation completed by the end of the 1st Quarter, 2023.
· Mr. Phillips noted that proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan Item 6 is assigned to both the WEQ BPS and the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee to develop and/or modify standards to support FERC Order No. 881 and relates to Standards Request R22002.
· Mr. Phillips stated that Provisional Item 1.a has been struck from the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan.  He explained that this item was originally added a number of years ago in response to industry submitted comments and that the submitters of those comments have affirmed that the Parallel Flow Visualization Standards addressed the concerns and that there are no further standards modifications that should be considered.
· Mr. Phillips stated that Provisional Item 2.b had been added in response to the open FERC Docket No. RM21-17-000 Building for the Future Through Electric Regional Transmission Planning and Cost Allocation and Generator Interconnection.  He explained that the Commission has released a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and that should a final order be issued, the WEQ will evaluate if there is a need to develop and/or modify WEQ Business Practice Standards.
· Mr. Phillips asked if there were any other modifications to the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan that should be considered.  None were offered.
· Ms. Crockett moved, seconded by Mr. Wood, to adopt the proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan as discussed during the meeting.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The proposed plan can be found at the following link: https://naesb.org/pdf4/weq_aplan100622a1.docx. 
· The proposed 2023 WEQ Annual Plan will be reviewed and subject to vote by the WEQ Executive Committee on October 18, 2022.  The final proposed plan will be presented to the Board of Directors for consideration during its meeting on December 8, 2022.

	Adjournment
	· The meeting adjourned by consensus at 9:19 AM Central on a motion by Mr. Wood, seconded by Mr. Robinson.
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	Jonathan Booe
	NAESB

	
	Christopher Burden
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	Tampa Electric Company
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	NAESB
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	Jill Rummel
	Basin Electric Power Cooperative
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	Cheniere

	
	Caroline Trum
	NAESB

	
	JT Wood
	Southern Company


Notes from WEQ Annual Plan Subcommittee Conference Call – October 6, 2022

